## LOSELEY FIELDS PRIMARY SCHOOL









JULY 2024

## A WORD FROM THE HEADTEACHER

It is great to start to feel the signs of summer giving us hope that we might have a summer of sun ahead of us. The last half term of the year is such a busy one in a primary school but it is also so full of highlights to share and celebrate. All the children in the school have been busy undertaking their end of year assessments to demonstrate all the amazing learning they have done this year. Some of these are statutory tests (Y1, Y4, Y6) and others are our own internal processes which enable us to track pupils progress as the children journey through the school. I am so incredibly proud of how the children demonstrate good learning attitudes and are keen to show their teachers just how much they have learnt. We look forward to sharing some of their personal highlights in the end of term reports which will come out to you very soon.

It was so lovely to see so many of you attend sports day to cheer on your little ones and I am sure that you will join with me to say congratulations to Venus House for bringing home the trophy this year. Many thanks must go to Miss McCann and Mr Etherton as PE leads for organising this event so triumphantly. I hope you enjoy a few pictures from the event.

It was also fantastic to be able to welcome the community into our school for our annual summer fayre. I am sure you will join with me in thanking all the volunteers who gave up many hours before, during and after to enable us all to have an event to be proud of. It gives me enormous pleasure to take a step back and observe the atmosphere at events like these; I am so thankful for leading such a magnificent school. Thank you so much to Tami Vickery for continuing to lead our Friends organisation with such commitment to the children and families at our school; we are all so grateful to you.

We will soon be preparing ourselves to say a fond farewell to our Year 6 pupils as we send them on their way to enjoy the next stages of their education. Their end of year celebrations have begun with their residential visit to Swanage with the end of year show of Matilda and their goodbye BBQ to follow. When the time comes, we will wish them well and much continued success at secondary school.



We have some exciting projects happening over the summer at school. Mrs Rodger will be moving classrooms into the old IT suite so that the two year 3 classes are closer together. To fulfil one of our sustainability strategy ambitions, I am also really pleased to let you know that we are having solar panels fitted to the school. We are pleased to be able to start producing our own energy, not just from an environmental perspective but also to try to keep ever rising energy bills lower so that we have more funds to spend on our curriculum.

All that is left to say is thank you all for your continued support of our school across the last year and I wish you a very happy summer break; we look forward to welcoming you back in September. Please enjoy a little photo montage of some highlights across the year.

Kind regards,

Amanda Pedder - Headteacher









Gardening equipment purchased for every class thanks to a donation received from Surrey Gardens' Trust







## CELEBRATION OF ANOTHER WONDERFUL YEAR IN **PICTURES- 2023/4**



Y4 art displayed in Farncombe Station as part of the Art @the **Station Project** 



The Farm visit our Reception children at school

Year 3 & 4 perform opera 'The Magic Flute'.



Year 2 Gladiator battles!



Loseley's traditional winter Snowflake Ball



Year 6 collaborate with Charterhouse School for enrichment activities







Earth Sprite Winners!



Blues lift the Sports Day cup!

People that help our community visit the school!